

John Muir House Haddington East Lothian EH41 3HA Tel 01620 827827

Our Ref: TO - 059/25

E-Mail: roadsconsultation@eastlothian.gov.uk

Dear Sir/Madam

EAST LOTHIAN COUNCIL (HIGH STREET (EAST), NORTH BERWICK) (RESTRICTED PARKING ZONE) EXPERIMENTAL ORDER 2025

In accordance with the terms of the Local Authorities' Traffic Orders (Procedure) (Scotland) Regulations 1999 (as amended in 2021), I write to give notice that East Lothian Council has made Experimental Traffic Regulation Order [EAST LOTHIAN COUNCIL (HIGH STREET (EAST), NORTH BERWICK) (RESTRICTED PARKING ZONE) EXPERIMENTAL ORDER 2025].

The effect of the Experimental Traffic Regulation Order (ETRO) will restrict parking within a section of North Berwick High Street except within three marked Loading Only bays.

The Order was made on 17 March 2025 and will come into force on 1 April 2025.

The Order will be in operation until 1 October 2026 and may be modified by East Lothian Council in response to feedback for a period of 12 months after 1 October 2025

The Council will consider in due course whether the Experimental Order should continue in force indefinitely, and any person may object to the Experimental Order being made permanent within a period of six months from 1 April 2025 or the day of any variation or modification under section 10(2) of the 1999 Regulations.

Any objection and/or representation should be made in writing to roadsconsultation@eastlothian.gov.uk and must state the ground for objection and/or representation.

All documents relating to this order will be available for inspection at our offices at John Muir House, Brewery Park, Haddington and online at www.tellmescotland.gov.uk/notices until six weeks after 1 April 2025.

Yours faithfully,

Ian King

Team Manager, Asset and Regulatory (Road Services)